CITY OF PIKEVILLE MINUTES

CONTINUED MEETING - FEBRUARY 28, 1984

A continued meeting of the City of Pikeville Board of Commissioners was held on February 28, 1984 at 3:30 p.m. in the Old City Hall Meeting Room on Division Street in Pikeville, Kentucky.

Mayor W. C. Hambley, M.D. presided over the meeting and upon call of the roll, the following members were present:

COMMISSIONER:

RUSH DYE FRANK MORRIS ROBERT PAGE HARDING DAWAHARE

3:40

MAYOR:

W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D.

An Ordinahce was brought before the Commission and given second reading. The Ordinance was read entitled:

ORDINANCE NAMING ALLEY 0-84-002

This Alley will be called "May Alley" in honor of May E. Shurtleff and Mae Owens.

Robert Page made the motion to adopt the Ordinance. Harding Dawahare seconded the motion. Upon call of the roll, the votes were as follows:

COMMISSIONER:

MAYOR:

RUSH DYE FRANK MORRIS YES

NOT PRESENT AT TIME OF VOTE

ROBERT PAGE

YES

HARDING DAWAHARE W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D.

YES

The Motion Carried.

YES

An Ordinance was brought before the Commission and given second reading. The Ordinance was read entitled:

ORDINANCE RENAMING PETER FORK ROAD 0-84-003

Peter Fork Road will be renamed to Walters Road in honor of Dr. William J. Walters and his heirs.

Robert Page made the motion to adopt this Ordinance. Harding Dawahare seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Carlton reported that there are still two lots in Road Fork that have not been sold. The appraised value of these lots are \$32,050 and \$31,500.00. The Commission made no decision to put these lots out to bid.

A Resolution was brought before the Commission and was read entitled:

RESOLUTION REQUESTING THAT THE LEGISLATURE OF THE COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY DECLARE PIKEVILLE TO BE A THIRD CLASS CITY R-85-006

Frank Morris made the motion to adopt the Resolution. Rush Dye seconded the motion. The motion carried 4-1 with Robert Page voting no.

It was a unanimous decision of the Commission to allow the Police Chief, John Greer recruit for recommendation 3 Police Officers. One is to replace Patrolman Bill Scott and the other two are for Alcoholic Beverage Control and due to extra annexed territory.

Harding Dawahare made the motion to adjourn to a work session with Richard Reecher, architect for the Child Development Center Project. Robert Page seconded the motion. The Motion carried unanimously.

APPROVED 10 G. Hantley TO